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] Victoria Australia
Entry into Witness Protection Program

I refer to your letter to the Chief Commissioner dated 7 September 2009, and to my earlier
letters to you dated 4 June 2009 and 26 August 2009.

Your letter contains your account of numerous meetings which have taken place over many
months between you, your legal representative and members of Victoria Police. It may be
appropriate to reply in detail to each of the statements made in your letter in due course, but I
certainly cannot do so in the time you have allowed for a response.

Accordingly, you should not interpret silence in relation to any of the statements in your letter
as an acknowledgement of, or acceptance by, Victoria Police of the accuracy of those
statements, or the completeness of your account of those matters.

There are however some specific matters to which I should respond.

As noted 1n our letters, despite lengthy ‘without prejudice’ discussions and negotiations, no
agreement has been reached in relation to the terms on which ongoing protection and
assistance are to be provided to you.

I reject your characterisation of those letters as an ‘attempt to cover’ Victoria Police’s legal
position. In our letters we repeated advice given to you over many months that to protect
your safety and welfare it was necessary for you to be included in the Program, and to
undergo a_utilising the provisions of the Witness Protection Act 1991 (WP
Act). We also formally advised you of the current ‘extreme’ threat assessment in relation to
you and members of Victoria Police assigned to protect you, and that urgent acceptance of an

offer to participate in the Program was the most appropriate means of controlling this risk of
harm.

I am sorry that you believe you have experienced what you consider to be unjustified nigidity
in relation to the proposed terms on which protection and assistance is to be provided to you.

The purpose of this letter is to set out the basis upon which Victoria Police proposes that you
might be included in the Program, addressing some of the issues you have raised, and to invite
you to discuss this further with us.
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